

Minutes of CLOK Committee meeting held 11th February 2021

Present

C Mackenzie, R Rigby, J Green, C Wright, P Batts, P Archer, D Hooton, G Addison, J Trigg, Ann Cranke, Alan Cranke

Apologies

None

1 Reviewed the previous minutes

Approved

2 Actions arising

J Green to ask D Archer to add to TChimes request for any new mappers for POCs

P Batts was thanked for setting up various PCs with mapping / planning software two are still available for loan to members **Action** C Mackenzie to add to T Chimes

3 SDO/CDO

The contracts have been advertised on the CLOK facebook page + various running clubs
P Batts has pushed out to Army contacts, Mike Hardy to forward to council contacts, D Archer has put onto the Orienteering Foundation website, noted British Orienteering had not done it yet.

NATO, NN, EBOR and 3 other clubs have put onto facebook / website
closing dates is 28/2/21

Mapping coaching no responses yet add to T Chimes suggesting the POCs excluding Cowpen Bewley and Flatts lane **Action** J Green It was noted we may need georeferenced data first
Map of Northallerton can Rob Baily update it? **Action** P Batts to ask
Planning coaching add to T Chimes **Action** A Cranke

Mapping general which areas need updating? Eston / Wilton woods **Action** J Green to check with J Selby re access and P Taylor re plans

4 First Aid RYA has a 2 hour online course to extend certificates by 1 year plan to run on Saturday 26th Feb

5 Richmond Weekend – will wait until March before checking with Garrison Commander on formal permission

JIRCs roles all covered now

Will wait until after Easter to start contacting possible accommodation sites

6 Map run F agreed to donate £100.00, will ask about how to make results easier to see **Action** P Batts

7 Mike Hardy retirement it was proposed by P Archer we should get a set of engraved wine glasses for Mike and Jill. Agreed by All. Do we rename one of the trophies after Mike? **Action J** Green to ask for a full list of the trophies.

8 QR codes for POCs these can link to the club website there was discussion about the possibility of fake QR codes and peoples recognition of the markers, various e mails exchanged after the meeting issue resolved?

POC adopters do we keep the POC adopters as general access contact suggest we try this as a start if not willing them cover by someone else.

8 Welcome e mail for new members suggest we ask what they know / want to know about orienteering.

Do we also ask the current membership? Suggested we wait until the end of lock down and CDO in place. It will also make officials finder role easier if we have a skills matrix in place

Action C Mackenzie to ask BO what data they have

Share the welcome e mail **Action G** Addison

AOB

Easter weekend Forest England need long notice for a large event we will soon be inside the lead time for this, expecting announcement from the government 22nd Feb, next meeting First week of March should give BO time to think of the implications of government announcement.